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April Meeting 

Thursday, April 27, 2017 

Mike McCoy, Czech Nymphing 

Wesley Methodist Church 

We meet the 4th Thursday of Each Month 

Doors open at 6:15pm  

meeting starts at 7:00 

———————————————————————

- 

Board meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of 

the month at 6:00 pm and general membership 

meetings are held on the 4th Thursday of each 

month.  Both meetings are held at  

Wesley United Methodist Church 

1385 Oakway Rd, Eugene 97401 
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Rain, rain, rain, rain, rain.  Anyone else ready for a nice warm, sunny 

spring day?  I promise it is coming.  The good news is the rivers and 

lakes should have plenty of water this year.  

Even with the bad weather, severe storm the previous day, and a poor 

forecast, we had almost 20 people show up for the Horton outing this 

year.  It was nice to see some new faces.  Many fish were caught; in 

fact, almost all fishers caught some, including some good sized 

cutthroat.   Everyone got together for lunch for Bill and Glen’s Dutch 

oven desserts.  Even with the iffy weather, it was a great first outing.  

Thanks to Bill and Glen for hosting this event.  

Our next scheduled outing will be the Crooked River, planned for May 

5, 6, and 7th hosted by Fred and Jen Acosta.  Keep your eye on the 

newsletter and website for information on our upcoming outings.  The 

high water level of the rivers could affect the timing of the outings.   

The intermediate fly tying classes have ended.  Another year of great 

classes were taught.  Thank you, Rod, for your organization and 

presentation of some excellent fly patterns.  The beginning classes are 

underway.  Looking forward to getting beginning tyers moved up to 

the intermediate classes next year. 

The Wooden Boat Show at Eagle Rock Lodge is Saturday, April 22nd.  

This event is the annual signal that fishing season is here.  It is a great 

show with beautiful wooden boats, hosted at Eagle Rock Lodge, right 

on the river.  Every year Cascade Family Flyfishers has a booth and 

raffle that goes to the youth program.  Come visit.  It is a great show 

with food, and assorted booths.   The spotlight is on the classic 

McKenzie River drift boats to custom built works of art, some arriving 

as they float down the McKenzie River. 

Bob Wolfe’s introduction to fly fishing was quite a success.  Thank you, 

Bob, for your expertise and dedication to the development of skills to 

our members.  The next of our series of clinics coming up by Bob 

Wolfe is April 29th.  This is a casting clinic for tune-up of skills, common 

errors, and helpful tips.  As always, these events are for CFF members 

only.  Be sure to get signed up or contact Bob to join the fun.  Hope to 

see you there. 

Hope to see you at our next meeting on April 27th.  Our speaker is 

Mike McCoy of SnakeBrand Guides.  Many of you know Mike.  He is an 

awesome person, very knowledgeable of all aspects of fly fishing.  I am 

personally looking forward to his presentation. 

Randy Beard, President 

 

   

 

 

  I have an idea for the June Newsletter, let’s honor 

Father’s/Mother’s Day with photos of CFF members  

fishing with their parents, kids or grandkids.     

  The idea came to me after a conversation with my 

87 year old Aunt.  My Aunt suggested that I might 

have inherited my fishing genes from my father.  I 

hope she is right, my favorite memories of my father 

are on the ocean in Southern California fishing.   

  I wanted to make the photo saving and sending 

easy so I experimented by using the camera on my 

phone.   As I’m not looking for art photos here, just 

a snapshot in time I was satisfied with the result.  

 So I invite you to grab your camera, take a picture 

and email it to me at rozinkadena@yahoo.com. 

Submissions will need to be received by Sunday, June 

11th. 

Thanks, Roz Kauffman, Newsletter Editor 

 

 

   

Prez Sez 

Randy Beard 

Got Pictures ?  

The Editor 

My dad, Al Kauffman and sister Marilynn, I’m the little 

one in the baggy pants 
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  Mike McCoy wears several illustrious hats. Mike and 

Susan McCoy are the owners/operators of the 

company, Snake Brand, Inc, producer of world famous 

“Snake Brand” guides for fly rods----and so much 

more. Check out this company at 

www.snakeguides.com.  

  Mike McCoy is also a spectacular fly tyer, tying 

hundreds of flies annually for use by world famous 

European fly fishing competitors, the originators of 

the Czech technique!  

  Inventor, innovator and generous personality, Mike 

McCoy will share a presentation featuring a relatively 

“new” form of fly fishing: “Czech Nymphing”. Mike will 

also be demonstrating tying some of his powerfully 

productive flies---you gotta see this! Mike tells me that 

this presentation will focus upon using Oregonʼs 

Crooked River for teaching his technique, and, that 

this method is applicable for numerous trout rivers in 

North America.  

  Several of our CFF members have been with Mike 

McCoy, fishing the Crooked River. They have big 

smiles from this experience! Expect to be exposed to 

some seminal learning! 

 I have invited Mike and Susan to attend our pre-

meeting nohost dinner, 5:30pm, at Newmanʼs Grotto 

485 Coburg Road, Eugene, OR 97401 

Michael T Williams  CFF Program Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’re having a Book Sale  

at the April 27
th

 meeting! 

 

  As we collect items for our Fall Auction, we’ve 

received  a number of old, new, and interesting fly 

fishing and flytying related books. We’ve added 

several to our library, saved some for the October 

Auction, and have decided to sell the remainder to 

you at the next meeting!  

  Come early on the 27
th
 and you’ll find bargains 

galore!  Topics range from saltwater fly tying, to old 

books on float tubing, and general fly fishing 

information books.    

  Prices will range from $1-$10. Cash and checks 

only please. Checks should be made out to Cascade 

Family Fly Fishers.  

See you there! 

Frank & Katherine Paiva, CFF Auction Chairs 

fpai1ops@aol.com 

paivakm@gmail.com  

———————————————————————————————— 

April 27th Presentation 

Mike McCoy — Czech Nymphing  

the Crooked River 

Fly Casting Clinic 

Saturday, April 29th 2-4 p.m.  

   

Home of Steve and Michelle Overall, 38671 

McKenzie Hwy, Springfield, OR 97478.  Across the 

Hwy from Natures Garden Rd and the last left 

before crossing Hendricks Bridge.   

  The clinic will be geared to intermediate casters 

and will cover common casting errors and some 

advanced casting techniques that will make your 

fishing more enjoyable.   

 

Sign –up at the April meeting on the 27th 

mailto:fpai1ops@aol.com
mailto:paivakm@gmail.com
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Distance from Eugene/Springfield area, 77 miles, (travel time about 1hour 30 min.):  

.  

Directions from Eugene:   

 

Take Hwy 126 east thru Springfield.  Continue for 65 miles.  Take a left onto NF-750.  Look for the street 

sign marked Carmen Diversion Reservoir   if you come to the (ICE Cap Campground) you have gone too 

far, go back a short distance turn (R).  Continue on a good dirt road keeping (R) for approximately 0.4 miles.  

You will come to a large parking area.  Do not go over the bridge. The Reservoir is on the (L).  Entry to the 

reservoir is at the information sign at the edge of the Water.  Ease of entry can vary due to the water level.  

There are other entry points a short distance over the bridge, to the (R).  There is a Forest Service bathroom a 

short distance further on. Car pooling is recommended. 

 

Meeting Time:    

We will meet at the parking area, as described, @ Carmen at 09:00 AM.  

  

Flotation Equipment:  

Motors are not allowed.  Non-motorized drift boats, pontoon boats, and float tubes are all great methods to 

access the fishing. All skill levels are perfect for this impoundment, from beginners to the advanced. Water is 

typically calm and well protected.  The water is very cold.  Make sure that you are wearing thermal under 

garments.  

 

Fishing Equipment:  

The reservoir is a diversion for power production. The water is exceptionally clear and has alternating deep 

sections 4-18 feet. The trout are planted rainbow trout, 8—16 inches. Fishing is best done using a sink tip or 

full sinking line. Leader length is 7--9 feet, tippet 3.5 to 4 pound weight.  Recommended wet flies are gold 

bead,10—12 wooly bugger (black marabou with silver flash on tail-- or olive), hare’s ear, prince nymph,  A 

Callibaetis hatch is possible with good weather. A 5 fish limit is in effect. 

 

Treats - Lunch:  

The group will reconvene together at lunchtime 11:30 to 12:00. Bring your own meal, treats and beverage.  

 

Apparel/Camera:  

Weather has been variable in the past years. Raining to sunny, warm weather.  Wear clothing appropriate to 

the temperature and conditions. 

  

Be sure to remember your camera (waterproof sack and tethered) and take photos to share our fishing 

adventures for the newsletter and/or the CFF website.  

 

If anyone needs a ride, call Rod Roth (541)342-6745—>  stagetworod@comcast.net 

Carmen Reservoir Outing 

Thursday, June 1, 2017  

Outing Host, Rod Roth 
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  North Twin is a small natural Cascade Lake about 2 ¼ hours 

from Eugene and is a wonderful, day trip, fly fishing destination.  

Being a small lake and stocked with nice sized Rainbows, North 

Twin is a great place for beginning fly fishers as well as old 

veterans.   The lake can be fished from shore or a floating 

device.  Great place for beginning float tubers.  We will be 

meeting at the boat launch around 9:30 and fish until about 5 

PM or until you are tired.  Pack a good lunch and snacks as we 

will not be taking time out of prime fishing for a get together 

lunch.  Carpooling is recommended as there is not a lot of 

parking area. 

Directions: 

Follow Hwy 58 toward Bend.  About 12 miles past Willamette 

Pass look for the Crescent Cut-off on the Left.  Follow the 

Crescent cut-off for about 4 miles to the Cascade Lakes highway 

on the left.  Proceed on the Cascade Lakes Highway for about 

17 miles and watch for Forest Service Road 42, also known as 

Century Drive.  Take a right onto FS 42 and go about 3 ½ miles 

to the Twin Lakes Resort road on the right.  North Twin is the 

next left, about ¼ mile.  For camping opportunities, check with 

Twin Lakes Resort at 541/382-6432. 

Recommended equipment: 

4-6 wt. rod with floating line and intermediate sinking line for 

those who like to troll.  There are lots of large fish so a good 

net is a must and good 4 to 6 LB. tippet material.  Fluorocarbon 

recommended. 

Being early season, the fish will be feeding primarily on 

Chironomids but a Callibaetis May Fly hatch can come on at any 

time.  Be prepared with size 14-16 Parachute Adams or similar 

dry flies.  Size 14 Black or Black/Red Chironomids and a supply 

of Wooly buggers and Leach patterns should fill the bill.  Be 

prepared to fish Chironomids under an indicator. 

Bring warm clothing as spring weather can be cool and/or wet.  

Bad weather can be very good fishing if you are prepared. 

For more information, please do not hesitate to give Bob a call 

at 541-310-8020.   

 

 

North Twin Lake Outing 

May 20, 2017 

Trip Host: Bob Wolfe 

Bob Wolfe at Cottage Grove Pond 

Left: Bob Wolfe, Max Wagner at Cleowox 

Joe Moody and Grandson Sawyer at Cottage Grove 

ON THE WATER 
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H 
orton Pond outing was a good time for those 
who braved the variable weather.  It rained, 
was sunny, windy, then calm, rained, was sunny, 

windy, then calm, rained, sunny….The good news was that the 
fish were biting.  Many members caught some good-sized 
cutthroat before lunch, and went back for more afterwards.  We 
had a good showing of about 20 members, and it was nice to 
welcome several new members on their first outing with 
Cascade Family Flyfishers.  Bill Burleigh and Glen Neal did a fine 
job of providing the delicious Dutch oven desserts for us during 
lunch.  The scent of those freshly baked goodies wafted across 
the water as we fished.  It was a delightful day to spend with 
Cascade Family members.  Thanks to all who showed up, and 
our gourmet hosts, Bill and Glen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Horton Pond  

Al Corbin at the boat launch 

Welcome New Members 

 

Don & Perky Brooks 

Russ Page 

Sandy & John Watkinson 

Chris Avila 

Jim & Patsy Coldren 

Herb & Gwen Gazeley 

Steve & Alison Hennes 

Paul Delibertis 

Left, Glen Neal, Bill Burleigh and Curtis Erickson 
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Truthfully, I was volunteer shamed into it. You’re familiar with the situation – someone 

comes up to you with a Volunteer Sign-up sheet, one with no firm commitment dates, 

and no explanation of what it is you will be doing, and says “everyone else has signed 

up.” I wasn’t quick enough with an excuse and everyone else was doing it, so I had to 

sign-up.  

  I had volunteered for the Springfield Mill Race Fish Sampling project. CFF has partnered 

with ODFW to help determine the movement patterns of trout and other fish that use the Mill Race as habitat. How I was going 

help in doing this was as yet unknown.  

Time passes. …. 

  Training day arrives. We meet at a Springfield park, split into groups and march to the edge of a rushing, too-much-cream-in-

my-coffee-colored Mill Race at the 28
th

 Street Bridge. Our ODFW representative hops in the water and it’s up to his chest. I gulp 

loudly and notice others around me doing the same. With my luck, I’d take a header and nose dredge my way downstream 

before anyone could catch me. In my head I’m thinking, “no way I’m doing this.”  

  With the help of CFF member Floyd Wooton, he and ODFW guy wrestle/roll something the size of a chicken wire Volkswagen to 

the shore, open it up, and find a couple of little fish. (I am disappointed – guess I was expecting a steelhead or something.) We 

drug the little guys and measure them and set about guessing what they are. There are many choices including cutthroats, 

rainbow trout, redband trout, lamprey eel, sunfish, and largescale suckers.   We haven’t a clue, so ODFW guy decides for us and 

recommends we study Field Guide to Common Fish of the Willamette Valley Floodplain. 

  After determining origin, we test the water temp, note the weather, the water flow, determine whether or not the fish has been 

tagged (if he’s a trout), clip his caudle fin, upper or lower, depending on the location, record the date, the names of the 

samplers, the trap location, and move to the next trap. Again I say to myself, “there’s no way I’m doing this.” 

Time passes. …. 

  Roz and I volunteer to help with a Beginning Fly Fishing class up in Vida and on the way home we decide to stop at the Booth 

Kelly trap location where Steve, Trese, Michelle, and Floyd are starting their shift.  We make our way down to the river and the 

six of us start checking the traps. Me on the shore of course, providing commentary, as this is an experienced crew. The crew 

toss the large and heavy “holding” rocks (as if they were marshmallows) off the smaller traps, net their discoveries into a bucket 

and whisk them to shore. It was very exciting to see what each trap held. Exciting in that you never know what you’ll find, and 

the water had gone down. Jim Breedlove shows up and Guess What Fish This Is By (a large) Committee commences. It’s a crack-

up and fun. Hmmm, maybe I could do this.  

More time passes….. 

  I commit to a date with Roz, Betty, and our muscle guy, Floyd.  Betty and I pick up the equipment outside the ODFW office – to 

open the box one stands and bends upside down (similar to finding a stall in the ladies restroom), fixes the code on the double 

locks and yanks. This is not always a successful endeavor and may require some mild cursing or other body contorting to see 

the lock, double check the combination, and yank it “just right.” Bingo! The locks open, we stuff the van with life jackets, nets 

and buckets, date sheets, the fish ID book, scissors, the measuring board, knock-out drops, a First Aid Kit, safety equipment, 

the PIT tag Reader, and we head off to the BK traps.  

  We wadered up, threw on our PFD’s and mucked our way to the shoreline with our equipment. It was raining, sunny, and 

cloudy … simultaneously. Our first trap yields some pretty chubby pollywogs, and three fish. Again, we employ the Guess What 

Fish This Is by Committee, and write our determination on the ODFW sampling sheet. We found a trout in the hoop trap and got 

to wave the PIT scanner (fatter than a Fairy Godmother wand and but more Star Wars looking than a grocery store hand-held 

scanner) over it to see if it had been tagged. It had been and we recorded its numbers on our sheet, if not, we’d have left it in a 

special tube in the river for ODFW to come out insert a small tracking device.  

  Then we hopped in our cars and headed for the 28
th

 Street Bridge location. Driving there I’m thinking,  “This is fun. And much 

more enjoyable than spreading gravel on paths at Delta Ponds.” I feel more of a connection to our sport participating through 

this activity. In the water, with other club members and with the fish – learning where they go and why, and discovering species I 

didn’t even know lived in our waterways.  

  So, I signed up again … and again. If you haven’t signed up and been trained for the Mill Race Sampling Project -- do it! You’re 

interacting with other club members, learning more about Oregon fish and their habitat, and helping preserve and protect this 

particular habitat for present and future generations. Plus, it’s a blast!  

 

PS. And yes, I was wearing two right shoes that day, all through my own fault! 

Mill Race Diary 

 By Kat Paiva 
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  The donations keep rolling in for our CFF October 

Auction! Last month we received a couple of great    

beginner rods and reels and big bag stuffed with fly 

tying materials. Check around your house – do you 

have a new or slightly used camping or fishing 

related items that you could donate to the Auction? If 

so, bring it to our meeting on Thursday, April 27
th
, 

and we’ll gladly take it off your hands.  

  We could use some gift basket fillers too. This year 

we will have wine, coffee, holiday, Fall, and Simply 

Homemade baskets. If you’ve crafted something, 

canned something, grown something, or simply want 

to re-gift something that fits into any of these 

categories, you can donate it at our next meeting, or 

create your own basket! 

  Remember, we only have one fund raiser a year – 

let’s make this one a big success! Your donation to 

the Auction helps raise money to bring informative 

fly fishing related speakers to our club, provide funds 

for our fly tying class materials, helps fund youth 

programs, club educational clinics, and community 

outreach programs.  

  If you would like us to pick up your donated items, 

please email Frank at fpai1ops@aol.com or Katherine 

at paivakm@gmail.com and we’ll make 

arrangements.  

Thanks, Frank & Katherine Paiva,  Auction Chairs 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  CFF President Randy Beard has already started 

collecting items for this box, which will be auctioned 

off to the highest bidder during the Live Auction in 

October. He’ll be gathering all sorts of interesting 

and exciting items all year and promises big 

surprises!  

  What will be in the President’s Mystery Box? Find out 

at the CFF Auction on Tuesday, October 24
th
, at the 

Springfield Elks Lodge.  

  

 

CFF Auction  

Tuesday, October 24th 

Springfield Elks Lodge 

1701 Centennial Blvd, 

Mill Race Diary — Photos 

The Mystery Box 

Trese Slocum, Steve Overall, Floyd Wooton, Michelle Overall 

Sunfish ? 

Kat Paiva, Betty Capt, Roz Kauffman 

mailto:fpai1ops@aol.com
mailto:paivakm@gmail.com
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  Cascade Family Fly Fishers (CFF) had 32 of its 

members participating as volunteers in the 2017 

OCIFFF EXPO this year, this includes tyers.  This was 

more volunteers than any other Oregon club.   

Members participating included: Jen & Fred Acosta, 

Randy Beard, Jerry Blade, Bill Burleigh, Marv Clemons, 

Ginnie Grilley, John Higby, Roz Kauffman, Glenn 

Miller, Dennis Munroe, Steve & Michelle Overall, Frank 

& Katherine Paiva, Trese Slocum, Paul Vanderplaat, 

Dale Ledyard, Zach Adler, Norm Domgala, Skip & 

Donna Hosfield, Vic Hadley, Mike Marlatt, Brandy 

Williford, Michael T. Williams, Joe Moody, Tony 

Overstake, Bob Wolfe, Craig Prindel, Rod Roth and 

Steve Brehm.  NOTE:  I apologize if I inadvertently 

missed someone who volunteered. 

  I am not sure how many of you have ever planned 

an event using volunteers, but I think many of you 

have.  Your mind is constantly thinking about 

everything that needs to be done, what have I 

forgotten. did everyone get the email I sent, what if 

people don’t show up and then you smile to yourself 

and say “…Hey, we’ve got this.”  I have 32 volunteers 

working with me most who have been through this 

process for as long as I have.  They know their tasks, 

show up and jump right in without even being asked.  

You arrive and the volunteers are already at work and 

ask you “What took you so long?” and you give them a 

big smile.  It’s all good. 

 

  The EXPO this year was such an event.  It went off 

like clock-work and everyone seemed to have a great 

time visiting the vendors, watching the tyers, meeting 

with old friends and making new ones. 

  Beside keeping the bucket raffle booth running 

smoothly, being one of the “Red Apron Brigade” is 

one of the best ways to see everything at the EXPO.  

The red aprons are used to identify raffle ticket 

sellers who walk the floor of the EXPO selling tickets.  

The sellers have open access to everything on the 

floor and watch casting demonstrations by the 

professional casters, stop by and see how the 

professional tyers tye their masterpieces, watch the 

young people tye flies, cast and read water at the 

Youth Education Booth and pick up brochures from 

some of the best guides, and fishing resorts 

available. Often, they are given a fly or two by the 

tyer they have been watching.  They do not, however, 

enter the classrooms and disturb the presenters 

during class time.  The sellers often see and hear 

about “good deals”, see vendors with unique exhibits 

or products and share them with ticket purchasers as 

they go about their selling, which is much 

appreciated.  Wearing a red apron and selling tickets 

is also a good way to give volunteers an active role to 

play between drawing times. 

 The 2017 EXPO was a special year for the McKenzie 

Fly Fishers of Eugene.  The McKenzie Club is the club 

that started the International Federation of Fly Fishers 

in 1965. This year they were honored as the Fly 

Fishing Club of the Year by the Oregon Council of the 

International Federation of Fly Fishers.  They too 

participated in the smooth operation of the event this 

year by having twelve members who ran the event 

registration booth, and many others as professional 

tyers.  We are all glad to have them back. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NW Fly Tyer and Fly Fishing Expo  

Marv Clemons 
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Event       Date    Coordinator   

 

Wooden Boat Show    Sat, April 22             Steve and Michelle Overall 

 This event is held on the McKenzie River at Eagle Rock Lodge.  Fishing guides and wooden boat fans gather on the opening 

day of fishing season to celebrate and learn about McKenzie River history, wildlife and wooden boats.  Our club will give fly tying 

and casting demonstrations. 

 

Pleasant Hill 8th Grade Fly Fishing  Wed, May 10   Glenn Miller   

  

 We'll be teaching fly tying, fly casting, and sharing general fly fishing information to 45 - 8th graders. 

 

McKenzie Outdoor School (5th/6th graders) Fri, June 2   Ginnie Grilley 

 We'll be teaching fly tying and fly casting to 29 - 5th and 6th graders.      

  

 

Thurston Outdoor School (6th graders)  Tues/Thurs, June 6/8  Dave Prindel  

 CFF has helped with this outdoor camp for many years.  Our role is teaching fly tying and fly casting to six- one hour 

classes on each of these days. 

 

Lowell Summer Fishing Camp   August 8      

 Plans are in the works 

 

This is a very busy year for CFF as we get more involved with youth educational fishing activities.  You don't need to be a fly tying or 

fly casting expert to help with any of these events.  We will give you some basic training and you can learn as you go.  We are 

always looking for more volunteers.   

If you have any questions, feel free to contact the specific coordinator for the event or you can always call the Volunteer Events 

Coordinator (Glenn Miller) at 541-359-9522.  Suggestions for future club volunteer efforts are always welcome. 

 

Outings Schedule 2017 

Date Location Trip Host 

Postponed until October Crooked River Fred & Jen Acosta 

Sat, May 20 North Twin Lake Bob Wolfe 

Thurs, June 1 Carmen Reservoir Rod Roth 

Fri—Sat, June 16-17 Erma Bell Lakes Glenn Miller 

Sat, June 24 Gold Lake Glenn Miller 

Thurs—Sat, July 13-16 East Lake Frank & Katherine Paiva 

Reminder:  You must be a CFF member to attend club outings 

Upcoming CFF Volunteer Event Schedule  
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 Check out the CFF webpage where we have posted the complete inventory of the CFF Library.  We have 

over a hundred books in our collection with many valuable fishing resources.  Because of the difficulty in 

transporting heavy books to the meeting, you have not been able to see these books.  It is our hope that 

with a list of inventory available to you, access to these resources will be simplified.  Request a particular 

book and I will bring it to the next meeting.   

New Books: 

 The library has acquired new books thanks to the generosity of Stan Guiles.  They will be soon added to the 

inventory on the website.  In the meantime here is a list of some of them.  If you would like to check them 

out, please email me at bcapt888@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

New DVD:   

Bugs of the Underworld:  A fly fisher’s guide to the natural history of aquatic insects.  This DVD 

(recommended by our own Bob Wolf)  is an excellent underwater footage of the life cycles and behaviors of 

the bugs fish love to eat.  This study of bug behavior is bound to impact your fishing technique and how you 

tie flies to imitate those bugs. 

Betty Capt, Librarian 

 

Creative Fly Tying and Fly Fishing (1975) Rex Gerlach 

Tying Flies like a Pro (2006) Marty Bartholomew 

Probasco’s Favorite Northwest Flies (2002) 
Steve Probasco 

Flies for Steelhead (1992) Dick Stewart and Farrow Allen 

Mastering the Art of Flytying (1979) Richard W. Talleur 

Bass Bug Basics (2003) John M Likakis 

Fly-Tying (1987) Helen Shaw 

The Essential Fly Tier (1976) J. Edson Leonard 

Trout Fly Patterns (2006) Taff Price 

Master Fly-Tying Guide (1972) Art Flick 

 

Hook a Book 

with Betty Capt  

mailto:bcapt888@gmail.com
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Cascade Family 

Flyfishers 

2016 

Club Leadership 

Executive Board Club  

 

President 

Randy Beard 

541-510-0323 

Vice President 

Trese Slocum 

541-520-2212 

Treasurer 

Rod Roth 

541-342-6745 

Secretary 

Jen Acosta 

541-741-8276 

Past President 

Glenn Miller 

541-359-9522 

Board Members 

Ginnie Grilley 

Jim Breedlove 

Joe Moody 

Brandy Williford 

Craig Prindel 

Bob Wolfe 

Committee  

Chairpersons: 

Outings 

Trese Slocum 

Newsletter 

Roz Kauffman 

Website 

Carolyn Beardshear 

Communications  & Membership 

Michelle Overall 

IFF Rep 

Marv Clemons 

Library 

Betty Capt 

Programs 

Michael T. Williams 

Fly Tying Classes 

Rod Roth 

Raffle 

Fred Acosta 

Auction 

Frank & Kat Paiva 

Conservation 

Glen Neal 

Volunteer Coordinator  

Glenn Miller 

 

 

 

 

 

168 West 6th Ave. Eugene, OR 
444 West 3rd Avenue—Eugene, OR 

10% discount to CFF 

Members 

 

 

 

     From the Editor 

 

  

 Newsletter submissions are due the 2nd Sunday of the month.  

We welcome your photos and fishing trip stories.  When 

submitting photographs please include names and locations for 

the readers.  Email photographs or any information you want to 

appear in the newsletter to: 

Roz Kauffman at rozinkadena@yahoo.com 
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Membership Application  

CASCADE FAMILY FLY FISHERS  APPLICATION  

FOR MEMBERSHIP/MEMBERSHIP  

RENEWAL  

Mail To: Cascade Family Fly Fishers, P.O. Box 5384 , Eugene, Or 97405 

Please print legibly: 

 

Name_____________________________________________ Nickname ___________________________ DOB (optional) ___________________ 

 

Spouse/partner ___________________________________ Nickname ___________________________  DOB (optional) __________________ 

 

Address ________________________________________________________ City _______________________  State _______ Zip ___________ 

 

Home Phone __________________________________ Work Phone ____________________________________ 

 

E-mail ________________________________________ Cell Phone ____________________________________ 

Occupation and or employer ___________________________________________________________________ 

Are you a member of FFF? Yes ____ No ____ FFF expiration date? ____________________                                                                                                                                     

The following information is requested in order to maintain a data base of our member’s knowledge and experience which may be of 

help in club activities. Please be as complete as possible 

Years of fly fishing experience 0-3 ____ 3-5 ____ 5-10 ____ 10-20 ____ 20-40 ____ Over 40 ____ 

As a fly caster are you: Novice? ____ Average? ____ Proficient? ____ Expert? ____ FFF Certified Instructor? ____ 

Do you tie your own flies? Yes ____ No____ If yes rate you tying from Novice 1 to Instructor being 5 _____Check any of the following 

watercraft that you own: Float tube ____ Pontoon boat ____ Canoe ____ Drift boat ____ Pram ____ Motor boat ____ Jet boat ____ Others 

(Describe) ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Club members are asked to consider serving on at least one committee of their choice to assist the committee chairperson when re-

quired. Number your choices from 1 –3  of the following committees: 

Newsletter ____ Program ____ Membership ____ Raffle ____ Conservation ____ Education ____ Auction ____ Outings ____ Library ____ 

Webmaster ____ Fly Tying ____ Legislative/Environment _______ 

Complete dues as follows: 

Individual or Family $25.00 (includes one name tag and club pin) (dues are $15.00 when joining after July 1st  

Student  $15.00 “                                                         

Associate (resident outside Lane County) $10.00 “                                                         

Additional name tags $6.00 each  Additional pin $3.00 

Total amount due:__________________________________$ ___________ 

Signature ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

I do _______ do not ______ authorize the printing of my contact information in the club directory. (please check your option) 

 

 



 

  

P.O. Box 5384 

Eugene, Or 97405 

ABOUT THE CASCADE FAMILY FLY FISHERS 

The Cascade Family Fly Fishers (CFF) is an independent, not for profit, fly fishing organization open to the pub-

lic and is an affiliate of the National Federation of Fly Fishers (FFF).  Annual dues are $25.00 for an individual 

or family membership, $15.00 for a student, and $10.00 for those who live outside Lane County.  Membership 

includes a subscription to the newsletter and the privilege of participating in any and all club activities.  CFF 

Board meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month and the general membership meetings on the 

fourth Thursday of each month. 

 

Articles found in the CFF newsletter may be reprinted in other non-profit publications without the express per-

mission of the CFF so long as full acknowledgement is given to CFF and the author or authors.   

 

Trademarks and/or logos may appear in the “Trading Post” section of the newsletter, (which is the club mem-

ber’s free of charge classified section), but this does not give any proprietary rights to the company.  Should a 

for-profit company wish to place an ad in the newsletter for a product or service, it can purchase a 1/8
th
 page 

for $20.00 or a 1/2 page for $50.00.  All rates are per issue and inserts will be considered.  Ad and article 

deadlines are midnight, the second Sunday of the month.   

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

CASCADE FAMILY FLY FISHERS 

P.O.BOX 5384 

EUGENE, OREGON, 97405 

www.cascadefamilyflyfishers.com 

President: Randy Beard orbeard@aol.com 

 

 

http://www.cascadefamilyflyfishers.com

